
  St John Vianney Catholic Primary School 

NEWSLETTER 

Friday 16th September 2022 

 
 
Dear Parents, 

 

It was very poignant to watch Queen Elizabeth’s funeral on the  

television on Monday and to see the queues of people who filed 

past the coffin to pay their respects. In school we have created our 

own book of condolence and have written prayers for the Queen 

and our new King.  

We have come together to remember and pray for Queen         

Elizabeth II. She was a truly courageous inspirational queen 

whose faith in Christ was an example to us all. We also think      

especially about King Charles III and the Royal family at this time 

and we ask God to hold them in His Love. 

Eternal Rest Grant unto her O Lord and let perpetual light shine 

upon her. May she rest in peace. 

In this Sunday’s Gospel we read about poor Lazarus, suffering at the rich man’s gate – and the 

rich man does nothing to help him. It’s easy for us to become so caught up in the busyness of life 

that we don’t even notice the needs of others or, worse still, ignore them. But Jesus repeatedly 

teaches us about fairness, sharing and kindness to others, particularly to the poor.  

Pope Francis reminds us that “A simple lifestyle is good for us, helping us to better share with 

those in need.“ The question of a successful life is “How did I use what God had given me to help 

others?” So, let’s not put off until tomorrow the good that we can do today. Enjoy your week and 

help share God’s love. 

God wants each one of us to share with people who are in need – people around us and people 
all over the world and, just like Lazarus, to share in God’s everlasting happiness now and        
forever. 

Congratulations to the Nursery children who started this week they have been absolute            

superstars and have already been in school and sat with the big children to have their dinner.          

Reception children have also made a great start and showed their enthusiasm to learn. 

Thank you to all the parents who were able to join us for our year group meetings over the last 

couple of weeks. These were well attended and we appreciate you giving up your time. Thank 

you to the staff for presenting such formative information. We will put all information on our    

website. 
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Building Fund   Contributions to the school building fund are now due for the Autumn Term (£10.00 per 

child or £15.00 per family) or for the whole school year (£30.00 per child or £45.00 per 

family). 

Please make your donations via Arbor.  

REMINDERS 

Please remember that we have new electronic gates at the front of school. Please use the side 

pedestrian gate to walk through to get to the main office NOT the vehicle access gates.  

Gates open in the morning at 8:30 and close at 8:40 if you are late please come to the front en-

trance and use the small side gate.  

PE Days - children should wear their kit into school on P.E./Games Days 

Monday Year 5 and 6 

Tuesday Year 3 and 4 

Wednesday Year 1 and 2 

Thursday Reception ,Year 3,4,5 and 6 

Friday  

Reading Books 

 

Starting Primary School in September 2023 

Children born between 1st September 2018 and 31st August 2019 can start school in September 2023.  
For more information about school admissions and to apply online at www.coventry.gov.uk/admissions.  
Telephone 02476 831622/1613.  Closing date for applications is 15th January 2023. 

Please note: If you wish to apply to a Catholic school and your child is baptised Catholic  evidence of your 
child’s baptism must be provided at the time of application to the school office or to the Admissions 
Team.  It is your     responsibility to obtain and present this evidence. 

Please note that due to Covid19 restrictions we are currently unable to invite parents to visit the school  
A virtual tour of the school is available to view on the website. 

Reception 2023 Open Morning 

We will be holding an Open Morning on Thursday 17th November 2022 between 9.15 a.m. to 10.15 a.m. 

Reading books to be brought into school on Tuesdays 

Secondary School Applications for Year 6 Pupils 

Please remember the closing date for applications is MONDAY 31ST OCTOBER 2022.   Please ensure you have completed and 

returned your application by this date. 





Dates may be subject to change – please check your emails regularly 

Monday, 26th September 

Choir - KS2 - lunchtime 

Dance - KS2 - 3.15 to 4.00 p.m. 

P.T.A AGM - 5.00 p.m. - online - please see Facebook page to attend meeting 

 

Tuesday, 27th September 

Running Club - Year 3/4 - 8.00 to 8.30 a.m.  

Boys Football Squad Training –Year 5/6 - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m. 

Multi-skills - Year 1 & 2 - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m.  

Recorder Club - KS2 - 3.15 to 4.00 p.m. 

Art Club - Year 5 & 6 - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m.  

 

Wednesday, 28th September 

Running Club - Year 5 & 6 - 8.00 a.m. to 8.30 a.m.  

Mini-Tennis - Year 3 & 4 - 7.45 to 8.30 a.m. 

Guitar Tuition 

Girls Football Squad Training - Year 5/6 - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m. 

Dance - Year 1 & 2 - 3.15 p.m. to 4.00 p.m. 

 

Thursday, 29th September 

Mini-Tennis - Year 5 & 6 - 7.45 to 8.30 a.m. 

Piano Tuition 

Creative Flair Dance - Year 3 & 4 - 12.00 to 12.30 p.m. 

Hockey - Year 4 - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m. 

Netball Squad Training - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m. 

 

Friday, 30th September 

Teacher Training Day - School Closed to children 

Don’t forget to follow us @sjohnvianney and you can also see our 
twitter feed on our website.   
Please follow us on our main Twitter account:  SJV@sjohnvianney 
And then also follow your child’s phase as seen   
below: 
Year 5 and 6   SJVupper 
Year 3 and 4   SJVmiddle 
Year 1 and 2   SJVlower 
Reception Class (EYFS) SJVEYFS 

Facebook - SJV PTA have a Facebook 

page.  If you would like to have access and 

be added to the page, simply search ‘Sjv 

pta’ and submit your 

request, one of the   

current members will 

see your request and 

add you accordingly.  

Future Dates 
 
Tuesday 4th October       - Year 1 Inspire Workshop - 9.00 a.m. 
Wednesday 5th October  - Netball Match - away v St Augustine’s School 
Thursday 6th October     - Reception Class Welcome Service - 9.00 a.m. 
     - Year 6 SEND Review Day 
     - Football match - home v St Mary & St Benedict’s School  
Friday 7th October   - Harvest Festival Mass & Cake Sale 
Saturday 8th October   - Year 6 Mass of Commitment & Reception Class Welcome Mass - 6.00 p.m. 
 


